
He woke up, rebuked the wind, and said to the sea, “Quiet!  Be still!” 

The wind ceased and there was great calm.  

Mk 4:39 



 

Worship with Us 

 

 Saturday Anticipated Mass 4 pm 

 Sunday 

 8:30 am & 10:30 am  

 Weekdays 

 (M-T-W-F only)  12:05 pm 

 Holy Days as announced 

 

 Saturday 3 to 3:45 pm 

 Weekdays (M-T-W-F) 11:30-11:50 am 

 Always on request 
 

 

Contact Us 

 

 412 North Street 

 Baton Rouge, LA 70802-5496 

 Monday-Wednesday-Friday 

 8:30 am to 12 noon 

  

 

 225-387-5928 

 

Personnel and Staff 

Most Rev. Michael G. Duca, J.C.L., D.D.

bishop@diobr.org

 

 Very Rev. Paul D. Counce, J.C.L., M.C.L. 

 pastor@cathedralbr.org 

 

 Ms. Lorie A. Watson 

 office@cathedralbr.org 

Deacon Gary C. Mooney 

 deacon@cathedralbr.org 

(Vacant) 

 receptionist@cathedralbr.org 

 

 Mr. Christopher Redden 

 chris@cathedralbr.org 

 

 Mr. David T. Summers 

 music@cathedralbr.org  

My dear Parishioners and Friends, 

 As my time as pastor here at the Cathedral draws to 
a close, I’ve shared with you here in this space in The 
Carpenter a few things about which I’m especially grateful. 
I’ve mentioned the building of our enlarged Parish Hall 
and the generally overall younger age of our members as 
St. Joseph Parish moved into the future, for example. Our 

liturgy offers, I think, the right blend of formality and comfortability. 
I’m thankful that we’ve been able to weather a few emotional and finan-
cial storms as well as Louisiana’s usual hurricanes and rains. I even look 
upon the ways our Parish and its parishioners have coped with this past 
year’s Covid-19 pandemic as one of those difficult times that in the end 
proves the depth of our faith: it was a dark time, but the light of the 
Lord has gleamed throughout. 

I’m very thankful you all allowed me to share my own spiritual search-
ings and struggles with you in my preaching. You did recognize that 
that’s generally what I’ve been doing, right? What I’ve discovered in the 
Bible and in the Church’s life and doctrines during the past 54 years (I 
went into the seminary at the unripe age of 14!) has been very reward-
ing, but those lessons have not always been easy to grasp or put into 
practice. I never wanted to just repeat tiresome formulas and church jar-
gon or to imply popular but false notions. Clergy are not “better” than 
laity, for example, and education or wealth cannot make up for sin, al-
though God’s mercy is able to recognize weakness in the sinner and still 
forgive. These are the kinds of things that enable faith in God and far 
outweigh other, always lesser, approaches. 

A number of you have asked me what I regret the most over the past 
12 years. Hmmm. I guess the best answer to give is that I wasn’t able to 
agree with or please everyone. I’m sure that a few folks who just dis-
appeared from regular worship here did so because a choice of mine 
relegated their favorite pet project or focus to the dustbin of history, or 
that I phrased something in either homily or humor the wrong way. It’s 
likely too that my priority to welcome anyone, saint or sinner, into our 
worshipping community – and only then to challenge those same people 
to become holier in some way – was not always popular. While I do very 
much regret if I have ever hurt someone’s feelings with my temper or 
tongue, I hope God – and all of you! – will recognize that I tried to make 
up for my shortcomings with charity, patience and hard work. I know I 
tried to do the best I could. 

And I regret having to say goodbye to so many people whom I have 

come to call dear friends. I’ve lived long enough to know that my good 

intentions to “stay in touch” really will come true in only a handful of 

cases. Much of my reflective prayer these days is for persons I no longer 

see often and who maybe don’t know how much I cherish them still. As 

this continues, all I can do is simply beg your own ongoing care and 

prayer for me in return. 

      Ever in Christ, 



 

Sunday, June 20 

Masses – 8:30 and 10:30 am 

LoC “Bake Sale” after both Masses! 

Happy Father’s Day!! 

Wednesday, June 23 

KC Assembly Meeting – 6:15 pm 

Thursday, June 24 

Bourgeois/Rozas Wedding Rehearsal – 6 pm 

Friday, June 25 

Bourgeois/Rozas Wedding – 6 pm 

Saturday, June 26 

Farmers’ Market – 8 am 

 Next weekend, June 26-27,  

the annual Peter’s Pence collection, 

is taken up. It unites us and Catholics 

around the world more closely with 

Pope Francis in two ways: it supports the struc-

tures of the Holy See through which the Holy 

Father governs the universal Church, as well as 

helps him in his charitable efforts to assist 

victims of war, oppression, natural disasters, and 

others most in need. Please be generous. More 

information is available on the internet, at 

www.peterspence.va/en.html.  

“A little mercy make the world less cold and more 

just.” – Pope Francis, Angelus, March 17, 2013 

 Don’t forget to stop by the 

Parish Hall after Mass this weekend, 

June 19-20, and shop the Ladies of the 

Cathedral annual Fathers’ Day Bake 

Sale. You will surely want to buy some scrump-

tious sweets and treats to help you celebrate 

with dad, grandad, or any other “father figure” in 

your life!  

Your support for the Bake Sale also helps the 

various local charities assisted by the Ladies. 

These benefit St. Joseph Parish and the wider 

local community throughout the year. Of course, 

enjoying yummy homemade cakes, cookies, 

brownies, breads, and more, is its own reward 

as well! Ladies, we greatly appreciate all you do 

for us and for others! 

 Please make plans to join us 

next Sunday as we say thank you 

and farewell to Father Paul. As he 

leaves Parish ministry and returns to 

fulltime priestly service with the Dio-

cese of Baton Rouge, we are grateful for the 

years he has shared with us as our shepherd. A 

reception will be held at 11:30 am next Sunday, 

June 27, following his last Mass here at St. Jo-

seph Cathedral as pastor. Everyone is invited, 

and yes, children are very welcome! 

Thanks to the planning of the Development 

Committee, we will enjoy Erick Baskin’s music 

and food catered by Bacon and Fig Catering (a 

division of BRQ). But most importantly, we will 

enjoy one last opportunity to gather together 

and celebrate in fellowship with our dear pastor 

of these past twelve years! 

 Condolences and prayers of 

peace and comfort go out to two 

Cathedral parishioners this week. Janice 

Hogan Demarest, mother of Jane 

Demarest Skerkoske, died last Mon-

day, June 7. Also, this past Monday, 

June 14, the mother of Dickie Howze, Helen 

Henderson Howze of Denham Springs, passed 

away as well. 

May angels lead their souls into paradise, and 

welcome them to the Holy City, the new and eternal 

Jerusalem! 

 Please note that, as already announced, 

due to the reception following Fr. Paul’s Farewell 

Mass next Sunday, June 27, we will not hold our 

usual monthly Anointing of the Sick. Thank 

you for your understanding! 



 

Not only our own parishioners and friends 

but Catholics from throughout the Diocese of 

Baton Rouge are welcome to choose their Ca-

thedral for the celebration of the Sacraments. 

These important spiritual events are always 

scheduled through our Parish Office (you can 

simply call us at 225-387-5928 or email us at 

office@cathedralbr.org). 

A pre-baptismal preparation seminar is re-

quired of parents, as well as their scheduling 

the baptism with the Parish Office. 

Preparation for full adult Sacramental Initia-

tion (Baptism, Confirmation and Eucharist) 

occurs as part of the Parish’s RCIA process 

throughout the year. 

Second graders, no matter where they attend 

elementary school, are prepared for these 

Sacraments within a special program here. 

In advance of the annual “Feast of the Holy 

Spirit” on Pentecost, special, brief preparation 

programs are held here each Spring, one for 

our parish’s teenagers who are in the elev-

enth grade, and another for other adults who 

wish to be confirmed. 

Various Church regulations require at least 

six months of preparation for any wedding. 

Our advice is to call well in advance of that 

time to reserve a wedding date and receive 

information: our facilities are often booked in 

advance 12 to 18 months ahead-of-time! 

One’s own parish priest or deacon is expected 

to supervise the mandatory Catholic prenup-

tial preparation and officiate at the wedding 

ceremony here. Our own wedding coordina-

tor will be in charge of the rehearsal and wed-

ding too. 

The regular offertory collection for the week-

end of June 12-13, along with donations 

mailed in during the preceding week, came to 

a total of $11,050.00 ($10,675.00 of this of-

fered by 79 Identified Givers, with $375.00 

more given by others in the unidentified, 

“loose collection”). 

Thank you, as always, for your continuing 

good stewardship! 

Remember that, most conveniently, you can  

use your bank’s “Bill Pay” feature to give, or 

mail in your contributions directly to our 

Parish Office, at 412 North Street, Baton 

Rouge, LA 70802-5496. But don’t send cash 

through the mails! 

Special donations are also welcome, whether 

memorial gifts remembering departed loved 

ones, or gifts honoring living persons. You are 

especially invited to include the Cathedral 

in your will or living trust, helping to provide 

for our future! On a smaller scale, you can 

sponsor one or more floral arrangements 

for our weekend and special event Masses. 

And finally, there are lots of other ways that 

you can help us with the cost of things: altar 

linens, missals and lectionaries, vestments, 

hosts and wine, candles and oil, incense and 

charcoals, furniture, music materials, dry-

cleaning of vestments and choir robes, statu-

ary, and of course regular office supplies are 

expenses that we encounter throughout the 

year. 

If you have any questions, or for more infor-

mation, at your convenience just contact Ms. 

Lorie Watson, our Director of Administration, 

at the Parish Office (either 225-387-5928 or 

office@cathedralbr.org)! 

  

& 



 

Our Parish Calendar, weekly issues of 

The Carpenter, and much more information 

are all available on our website: 

www.cathedralbr.org 

THIRTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME                         Saturday/Sunday, June 26-27, 2021 

  4 pm 

Fr. Paul Counce 

8:30 am 

Fr. Paul Counce 

10:30 am 

Fr. Paul Counce 

Ministers of Holy 
Communion 

TBD Brad Madden Deacon Gary Mooney 

Charlotte Anthony 

Readers Todd Gaudin (1) 

Bridget Gaudin (2) 

Jessica Sharon (1) 

Kelly Wilkinson (2) 

Tommy Darensbourg (1) 

Tom Acosta (2) 

Servers TBD Colette Clebert 

Cooper Clebert 

Dickie Howze 

Caitlyn Thompson 

Sean Molony 

Sacristans Fr. Paul Counce Erick Swenson Dickie Howze 

Coffee & Donuts  Instead, come to the reception for Fr. Paul at 11:30 am! 

Life in this world can remind us of 

life-eternal; death should remind us 

of death-eternal. Each day we must 

choose to live or die physically or spi-

ritually. That daily choice is ours. 

Priests and religious are unique 

proclaimers of eternal life. If you feel God is 

calling you to be one, contact our diocesan Direc-

tor of Vocations recruitment, Father Josh Johnson, 

at 225-336-8778 or jjohnson@diobr.org, or by 

going to www.diobr.org/vocations on the in-

ternet. 

Generous God, 

You show us the way that leads to everlasting 

life. 

Through holy baptism you have called us to pro-

claim the Good News. 

Guide and give wisdom to those discerning a 

priestly or religious vocation. 

Bless and strengthen those who have made a 

lifetime commitment of service in the 

Church. 

Enrich our Church with dedicated married and 

single people, as well as with priests, dea-

cons, and consecrated religious. 

Filled with your Holy Spirit, we ask this blessing 

that we, your holy people, may follow Jesus, 

our Good Shepherd, now and always. 

Amen. 

Randall Rivere Farms 
Cane Sugar ▪ Pure & Natural  

225-545-3543 



 

 Well, we have now en-

tered the beginning of what we 

call “hurricane season” along 

the Gulf Coast. The many 

months ahead hold potential 

for danger and much destruction. After ex-

periencing such an active and damaging 

storm season last year in our state, please 

pray for divine protection, either by 

using your own words or using our tra-

ditional State prayer: 

O God, Master of this passing world, hear the 

humble voices of your children. 

The Sea of Galilee obeyed Your order and 

returned to its former quietude. 

You are still the Master of land and sea. 

We live in the shadow of a danger over which 

we have no control: the Gulf, like a 

provoked and angry giant, can awake 

from its seeming lethargy, overstep its 

conventional boundaries, invade our land, 

and spread chaos and disaster. 

During this hurricane season we turn to You, 

O loving Father. 

Spare us from past tragedies whose mem-

ories are still so vivid and whose wounds 

seem to refuse to heal with passing of 

time. 

O Virgin, Star of the Sea, Our beloved Mother, 

we ask you to plead with your Son on our 

behalf, so that spared from the calamities 

common to this area and animated with a 

true spirit of gratitude, we will walk in the 

footsteps of your Divine Son, to reach the 

heavenly Jerusalem, where a storm-less 

eternity awaits us. Amen. 

[Composed by the Most Rev. Maurice Schexnayder (1895-1981), 
Second Bishop of Lafayette (1956-1973), following Hurricane Audrey 

in 1957] 

 This Sunday, June 20, is 

World Refugee Day, and we take 

this opportunity to consider the 

plight of refugees around the 

world, a cause dear to the heart of our Holy 

Father Pope Francis. 

The Catholic church has for decades taken 

seriously this plight and through advocacy, 

education efforts, and service provision 

sought to provide increased protections for 

them. According to an international agree-

ment in 1951, a refugee is one who "owing to 

a well-founded fear of being persecuted for 

reasons of race, religion, nationality, member-

ship of a particular social group or political 

opinion, is outside his/her country of nationali-

ty, and is unable to, or owing to such fear, is 

unwilling to avail him/herself of the protection 

of that country."  

The hard work of Catholic organizations like 

Catholic Relief Services and Jesuit Relief Ser-

vices, provide support in camps and commu-

nities across the world to refugees. Here in 

the USA, through Catholic Charities and the 

United States Conference of Catholic Bish-

ops, help for refugees is offered. All advo-

cate for further protections and provide sup-

port for newly arriving refugees. 

Visit www.usccb.org and search “World Refu-

gee Day” for more information about these 

efforts. 

 Deep gratitude is extended for the 

contributions made to last week’s Fill a Pre-

scription for the Needy drive. The St. Vincent 

de Paul Free Community Pharmacy address-

es a great need in our community for those 

who cannot afford medications and your 

help is most appreciated! 


